

World English 2: Final Test

Instructions: *Read. Then answer the questions. Use reasons and examples from the text to support your answers.*

City Living on Less

Life after college can be very expensive, especially if you are thinking about living in a city. With the cost of rent going up every year, and other expenses, such as food and transportation, is it possible to live in a city on less?

You might think that living with roommates is something only college students do, but more and more, people who live in cities need to live with roommates. With the average cost of a one-bedroom New York City apartment at about \$3000, living with a roommate is definitely the better option!

Another way to save money is on specific utilities: heating and electric. In the winter, by wearing a sweater and turning the heat down a couple degrees, you can save a lot of money. To save on the electric bill, try unplugging all things that don't need to be plugged in all day.

You can also take public transportation and avoid expensive car payments and insurance. Many cities offer a monthly transportation pass. Most of the time, buses and trains can take you everywhere you need to go. Also, you won't need to worry about finding parking on a crowded city street or paying for it. If you need to travel on the weekend, it's cheaper to rent a car than to own one.

Finally, you can save a lot of money by cooking at home. Avoid that morning stop at the coffee shop, make your lunch at home and bring it to work, invite friends to your place for dinner instead of going out to a restaurant. You can save even more by asking your guests to each bring some food to share.

1. What advice does the writer give about saving money on rent?
2. What does the writer say people can do to save on their heating bill?
3. According to the text, what is one advantage of not owning a car?
4. What does the writer suggest as an alternative to going out to dinner with friends?

Instructions: Track 27 | *Listen to the interview. Then complete each sentence with one or two words from the listening.*

5. The organization, WWOOF, matches people with volunteer opportunities on organic _____ all over the world.
6. Raul is volunteering on a farm in _____.
7. Raul is interested in _____, and he loves traveling.
8. At the farm, people learn to farm without dangerous _____.
9. Raul says that people who volunteer need to get their own visas and arrange their own _____.
10. Raul says that a lot of the jobs on the WWOOF website involve _____.

Instructions: *Complete each sentence with a word from the list. You do not need to use all the words.*

account
amount
choices
instead
luxury
produce
quality
reduce
satisfying
usual
waste

11. The _____ of the things you buy is more important than the price.
12. The kinds of _____ you make when you shop can impact the world around you.

Instructions: *Complete each sentence with the past participle form of the verb in parentheses.*

Example

In most places, crops are _____ (grow) on flat land.

In most places, crops are grown on flat land.

13. Snakes are _____ (give) mice to eat.

14. The actress is _____ (know) for her part in the movie *Sunshine*.

Instructions: Complete each sentence with a word from the list. You can use one word twice.

climate
disappearing
endangered
extinct
habitat
melting
protect
species
wild

15. There are four penguin _____ that live in Antarctica.

Instructions: Complete each sentence with an adverb of manner using the adjective in parentheses.

Example

I could hear my sister singing _____ (happy) in her bedroom.

I could hear my sister singing happily in her bedroom.

16. Could you say that again more _____ (slow), please?
17. Please open that door _____ (careful).

Instructions: Replace the underlined words in each sentence with one of the words from the list. Some words can be used more than once. You do not need to use all the words.

beyond
challenging
exchange
goods
opportunities
published
silk
traded

18. The book, *How the Internet Happened* by Brian McCullough was printed and sold in 2018.
- _____
- _____

Instructions: Are the underlined words in each sentence correct? Write Correct or Incorrect. If they are incorrect, rewrite the sentences with the correct words.

19. It took me a long time to figure out that I was going the wrong way.

20. I need you to help up more around the house.

Instructions: *Complete each sentence with a word from the list. You can use words more than once.*

apply
book
booking
check-out
departure
destination
make
search

21. I'd like to _____ a reservation for a table at that new restaurant tonight.

Instructions: *Match the sentence halves. You do not need to use all the letters.*

- a. agent if I could have a window seat.
- b. in time to board the flight.
- c. bag that can fit under the seat or in the overhead bin.
- d. baggage claim area.
- e. baggage or just a carry-on?
- f. bags and pick them up at your final destination.
- g. check?
- h. online, you do not need to see an agent.
- i. passes ready to show at the gate.
- j. terminal.
- k. parking lot.

____ 22. You are allowed one carry-on

____ 23. If you check in

Instructions: *Complete each sentence with the best word from the list. You do not need to use all the words.*

assistant
bachelor's degree
boss

employee
experience
extracurricular activities
owner
qualifications
trainings
vocational degree
volunteer

24. I went to college for four years and studied business. I graduated last May. I have a _____.

Instructions: *Are the underlined words in the sentences correct? Write Correct or Incorrect. If a sentence is incorrect, write the correct form of the word.*

25. My family planned a surprised party for me.

26. One of the most important things to me is job satisfaction.

Instructions: *Complete each sentence with a word from the list. You can use words more than once. You do not need to use all of the words.*

annual
celebrate
costumes
crowds
holiday
participate
popular
take place
well-known

27. Large _____ of people gather in the streets to throw water at each other.

Instructions: *Write a celebration expression for each situation. You can use thanks, good luck, well done, happy ..., and congratulations in addition to your own words.*

Example: Your friend invited you to their house for dinner.

Thanks for having me.

28. Your coworker is moving to a new city.

29. Your brother got a perfect score on his exam.

Instructions: *Complete the sentences with your own ideas using the passive voice.*

Example

Children _____ . (teach)

Children are taught at schools.

30. In my family, _____ . (cook)

31. My city _____ . (locate)

Instructions: *Put the words in order to make appropriate sentences.*

32. people items are who can't many luxury purchased by afford them.

33. the invented by Galileo. telescope was

Instructions: *Complete each sentence with your own ideas. Use a real conditional in the future.*

Example

If we use cups made from plants, _____ .

If we use cups made from plants, we will reduce the amount of plastic we use.

34. If the climate continues to change, _____ .

Instructions: *Complete each sentence with one of the words in parentheses.*

35. The monkey is still hungry because he ate _____ (too few / too little) food.

36. We have _____ (a few / a little) milk. Will the cat drink that?

Instructions: *Complete each sentence with the correct form of used to and a verb from the list.*

be
eat
eat
go
make
play
run
speak

wear
work

37. As a child, I didn't _____ broccoli.

Instructions: Complete each sentence with the correct form of the verb in parentheses. Use the passive voice in the past.

Example

The treasure _____ (bury) in a secret place.

The treasure was buried in a secret place.

38. A family's land _____ (give) to the oldest son when the parents died.
39. This house _____ (build) during the 1800s.

Instructions: Read the travel information. Write sentences using the words in parentheses and must, have to, need to, doesn't / don't have to, doesn't / don't need to.

Airport rules for all passengers:

- Passengers may be dropped off in front of the terminal. Please use the parking lot if you plan to park for more than five minutes.
- Use the check-in counter only if you are checking your bags. Passengers with carry-on bags and boarding passes they have printed online may proceed to the security check.
- No more than one checked bag and one carry-on bag per passenger.
- Every passenger is assigned a seat. Seat changes cost \$40.
- When going through security, take all electronics out of bags.
- Drinks are for sale in the gate area. Bottled water and other beverages from outside the gate area will not be allowed through the security check.
- There is no smoking in the terminal or on any flights. Smoking is allowed outside the terminal.
- Arriving passengers can be met in the baggage claim area. Only passengers with tickets are allowed into the gate area.

Example

(electronics)

All passengers must take electronics out of bags when going through security.

40. (throw away their drinks)

Instructions: Write sentences with the words/phrases from the list and the words in parentheses about things to remember when going to the airport. Use each word in the list once.

boarding pass
carry-on
fruit and plants
passport
picture
scissors
security
smoke

41. (must)

42. (must)

Instructions: Complete each sentence in your own words to give advice. Use the words in parentheses.

43. **A:** My company has had a very bad year. They might have to fire some of the employees.
B: You definitely _____. (shouldn't)

Instructions: Complete the sentences with the correct words from the list. You do not need to use all the words.

anyone
anything
everyone
everything
everywhere
no one
nowhere
someone
somewhere

44. What a wonderful dinner. _____ tastes delicious!

45. They don't live in the city, so they have to drive _____.

Instructions: Read the sentences. Then write a correct sentence using (not) as ... as and the adjective in parentheses.

46. I go food shopping once a week. My roommate goes twice a week. (often)
I don't _____.

Instructions: *Put the words in order to make sentences.*

47. on rather the air conditioning They would not turn
-

48. you a pineapple? buy Would rather
-

Instructions: *Complete the tasks.*

49. Write three sentences to describe three ways in which technology has changed the way we do our jobs?
50. Your school or company does not observe your favorite holiday. Write a letter (100–150 words) to your school or company telling them why they should allow you to observe your favorite holiday. Support your opinion with facts, reasons, and examples.

World English 2: Final Test

Answer Section

1. ANS:
(Answers will vary. Award point if reasons/examples from the text support the response.)
The writer suggests living with a roommate.

PTS: 1 OBJ: Reading

2. ANS:
(Answers will vary. Award point if reasons/examples from the text support the response.)
The writer suggests wearing a sweater and turning the heat down a couple degrees.

PTS: 1 OBJ: Reading

3. ANS:
(Answers will vary. Award point if reasons/examples from the text support the response.)
People can avoid expensive car payments, paying for car insurance, finding parking on a crowded city street, and paying for parking.

PTS: 1 OBJ: Reading

4. ANS:
(Answers will vary. Award point if reasons/examples from the text support the response.)
The writer suggests that people invite their friends to their homes and ask them to bring food to share.

PTS: 1 OBJ: Reading

5. ANS: farms

PTS: 1 OBJ: Listening MSC: WE3e_L2_EV_Audio_Track_27.mp3

6. ANS: Costa Rica

PTS: 1 OBJ: Listening MSC: WE3e_L2_EV_Audio_Track_27.mp3

7. ANS: healthy food

PTS: 1 OBJ: Listening MSC: WE3e_L2_EV_Audio_Track_27.mp3

8. ANS: chemicals

PTS: 1 OBJ: Listening MSC: WE3e_L2_EV_Audio_Track_27.mp3

9. ANS: transportation

PTS: 1 OBJ: Listening MSC: WE3e_L2_EV_Audio_Track_27.mp3

10. ANS: physical work

PTS: 1 OBJ: Listening MSC: WE3e_L2_EV_Audio_Track_27.mp3

11. ANS: quality

PTS: 1 OBJ: Vocabulary

12. ANS: choices

PTS: 1 OBJ: Vocabulary
13. ANS: given

PTS: 1 OBJ: Vocabulary
14. ANS: known

PTS: 1 OBJ: Vocabulary
15. ANS: species

PTS: 1 OBJ: Vocabulary
16. ANS: slowly

PTS: 1 OBJ: Vocabulary
17. ANS: carefully

PTS: 1 OBJ: Vocabulary
18. ANS:
published

PTS: 1 OBJ: Vocabulary
19. ANS:
Correct

PTS: 1 OBJ: Vocabulary
20. ANS:
Incorrect
I need you to help out more around the house.

PTS: 1 OBJ: Vocabulary
21. ANS: make

PTS: 1 OBJ: Vocabulary
22. ANS: C PTS: 1 OBJ: Vocabulary
23. ANS: H PTS: 1 OBJ: Vocabulary
24. ANS: bachelor's degree

PTS: 1 OBJ: Vocabulary
25. ANS:
Incorrect
surprise

PTS: 1 OBJ: Vocabulary
26. ANS:
Correct

PTS: 1 OBJ: Vocabulary
27. ANS: crowds

- PTS: 1 OBJ: Vocabulary
28. ANS:
(Answers will vary. Award point if given words/phrases are used in addition to students' own words.)
Good luck in your new home.
- PTS: 1 OBJ: Vocabulary
29. ANS:
(Answers will vary. Award point if given words/phrases are used in addition to students' own words.)
Well done on your exam.
- PTS: 1 OBJ: Vocabulary
30. ANS:
(Answers will vary. Award point if correct form of *be* + past participle is used.)
fish is cooked in the oven
- PTS: 1 OBJ: Grammar TOP: Passive Voice (Present Tense)
31. ANS:
(Answers will vary. Award point if correct form of *be* + past participle is used.)
is located to the east of Chicago
- PTS: 1 OBJ: Grammar TOP: Passive Voice (Present Tense)
32. ANS:
Many luxury items are purchased by people who can't afford them.
Luxury items are purchased by many people who can't afford them.
- PTS: 1 OBJ: Grammar TOP: Passive Voice with By
33. ANS:
The telescope was invented by Galileo.
- PTS: 1 OBJ: Grammar TOP: Passive Voice with By
34. ANS:
(Answers will vary. Award point if simple present is used in condition clause or if *will/be going to* is used in result clause.) the ocean levels will continue to rise.
the ocean levels are going to continue to rise.
- PTS: 1 OBJ: Grammar TOP: Real Conditionals in the Future
35. ANS: too little
- PTS: 1 OBJ: Grammar TOP: Review of Quantifiers
36. ANS: a little
- PTS: 1 OBJ: Grammar TOP: Review of Quantifiers
37. ANS: use to eat
- PTS: 1 OBJ: Grammar TOP: Used to
38. ANS: was given
- PTS: 1 OBJ: Grammar TOP: Passive Voice in the Past

39. ANS: was built

PTS: 1 OBJ: Grammar TOP: Passive Voice in the Past

40. ANS:

(Answers will vary. Award point if given structures are followed by the base form of a verb.)
Passengers must throw away their drinks before going through security.

PTS: 1 OBJ: Grammar TOP: Expressing Necessity

41. ANS:

(Answers will vary. Award point if given structure is followed by the base form of a verb.)
You must show your passport to the gate agent.

PTS: 1 OBJ: Grammar TOP: Expressing Prohibition

42. ANS:

(Answers will vary. Award point if given structure is followed by the base form of a verb.)
You must go through security before going to your gate.

PTS: 1 OBJ: Grammar TOP: Expressing Prohibition

43. ANS:

(Answers will vary. Award point if given word is followed by the base form of a verb.)
shouldn't worry because you're good at your job

PTS: 1 OBJ: Grammar TOP: Modals for Giving Advice

44. ANS: Everything

PTS: 1 OBJ: Grammar TOP: Indefinite Pronouns

45. ANS: everywhere

PTS: 1 OBJ: Grammar TOP: Indefinite Pronouns

46. ANS: go food shopping as often as my roommate does/goes

PTS: 1 OBJ: Grammar TOP: Comparisons with as ... as

47. ANS:

They would rather not turn on the air conditioning.
They would rather not turn the air conditioning on.

PTS: 1 OBJ: Grammar TOP: Would rather

48. ANS:

Would you rather buy a pineapple?

PTS: 1 OBJ: Grammar TOP: Would rather

49. ANS:

Answers will vary.

PTS: 1 OBJ: Writing

50. ANS:

Answers will vary.

PTS: 1

OBJ: Writing